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New Commercial Trip Limit for the Harvest of Queen Conch in  
Federal Waters off St. Croix is in Effect  

 
 
NOAA Fisheries reminds commercial fishers that 
the new trip limit for the commercial harvest of 
queen conch in federal waters of the U.S.  
Caribbean will be in effect during the 2013 queen 
conch fishing season, which opens on November 1, 
2013.  The queen conch fishing season is scheduled 
to close on May 31, 2014, or when the 50,000 
pound quota for combined federal and St. Croix 
territorial waters is reached, whichever comes first.   
 
The new commercial trip limit for the harvest of 
queen conch in federal waters is 200 queen conch 
per vessel per day.  This trip limit applies to the 
whole U.S. Caribbean exclusive economic zone but 
only affects the management subzone of St. Croix, 
which is the only area in federal waters where 
fishing for queen conch is currently allowed.  The 
federal waters around Puerto Rico, St. Thomas, and 
St. John remain closed for all fishing of queen 
conch. 
 
 
 

This bulletin provides only a summary of the 
information regarding the existing regulations.  Any 
discrepancies between this bulletin and the 
regulations as published in the Federal Register will 
be resolved in favor of the Federal Register. 
 
To receive fishery bulletins via e-mail, please sign 
up through Constant Contact at 
http://bit.ly/HQDUEU. You may also sign up for 
Constant Contact by visiting our Web site 
http://sero.nmfs.noaa.gov (sign-up option is located 
on the left side of the page). The electronic copy of 
the bulletin will be delivered to you faster than the 
paper copy, is in color, features informational links, 
and reduces paper use. 
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